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HOLD FAST THAT WHICH IS GOOD

 

Our ref: TSA/lwt 
 
5 January 2022 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
Further to my letter of 4 January, I would like to emphasise the importance of Lateral Flow Testing 
and update you on current requirements.  
 
There have been reports of shortages in the supply of test kits, but please be assured that we have 
received new batches in school for distribution very soon. I must stress that these are for our 
students’ use only due to the restricted number of packs allocated to us. Please continue to try to 
obtain tests for wider use via your local pharmacy; the following link will help you to locate ones 
near to you Find where to get rapid lateral flow tests. If you are unable to attend a local supplier, 
then kits can also be ordered via the following link Order coronavirus (COVID-19) rapid lateral flow 
tests and posted to your home. 
 
As you know, students are asked to continue to do a Lateral Flow Test as a matter of routine twice a 
week. Please note, the twice-weekly testing regime now includes anyone who is still within the 90-
day window following a previous, positive Covid-19 PCR test result/isolation period. 
 
The Government have also announced that, should a routine Lateral Flow Test produce a positive 
result and the student is not exhibiting any symptoms (a new continuous cough, a high temperature, 
a loss of or change in the normal sense of taste or smell) there will no longer be a need to undertake 
a confirmatory PCR Test and self-isolation can begin immediately. This change is effective from 
Monday 11 January 2022. 
 
The latest guidance also states that the 10-day self-isolation period has been reduced to 7 days in 
most circumstances. Individuals may now take Lateral Flow Tests on day 6 and day 7 of their self-
isolation period. Those who receive two negative test results are no longer required to complete 10 
full days of self-isolation. The first test must be taken no earlier than day 6 of the self-isolation 
period and tests must be taken 24 hours apart. If both these test results are negative and there are 
no signs of a high temperature, students may end their self-isolation after the second negative test 
result and return to school from day 7 at the earliest.  A flow chart to explain this requirement more 
easily is provided on the next page. Anyone who is unable to take Lateral Flow Tests will need to 
complete the full 10-day period of self-isolation. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Tracey Savage 
Headteacher  

https://maps.test-and-trace.nhs.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests
https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests


 

 

Self-isolation flow chart 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 


